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Newsletter – NOVEMBER 2006
President & Newsletter Editor – Judith A Anderson; 1st Vice-President – Margaret Ferguson; 2nd Vice-President – Julie Mannion; Correspondence Secretary – Ailsa Gillies; Minutes Secretary – Christine Maclean; Treasurer – Helen Chapman; 

Directors – Amber Buckland, Sarah Comiskey, Veronica McLaughlin, Barbara Murray, Susan Plant, Jennifer West.


	· WED., NOV 1
	CLUB MEETING – 6.30 pm for 7.00 pm. What better way to mark Zonta’s birthday (November 8) than with a compelling report from member Kate Carney about the status of women in Afghanistan 

	· SUN., NOV. 12
	CHRISTMAS GIFT FAIR  - Hamilton Town Hall, 9.00 am to 2.00 pm. 24 stalls and counting!

	· SAT., NOV 25 
	SERVICE COMMITTEE MEETING – 9.30 am; venue TBA. All welcome. 

	· WED., NOV 29
	BOARD MEETING – 6.00 pm; Queensland Ballet Boardroom, cnr Drake St & Montague Rd, West End. (Final Board meeting for 2006).

	· WED., DEC 6
	CHRISTMAS MEETING - 6.30 pm for 7.00 pm. Rhonda Davidson-Irwin promises an interesting and entertaining evening and as always for our final meeting of the year, there will be spirited bidding for the Christmas table centre-pieces created by Bernadette O’Shea.


The United Services Club has a strict deadline for finalising meal orders. It is assumed you will be attending every meeting unless an apology is received. It is therefore critical that you let Judy “Goodtime” Anderson know by noon on Monday, October 30, if you will not be attending the meeting. Telephone: 3357 6007(H) or 3391 8588(W); Fax: 3891 1029 (W); Email: judesanderson@hotmail.com. Any member from whom an apology is not received by the deadline automatically receives an invoice from the Treasurer for the meals ordered for her. 
REMINDERS FOR NOVEMBER DINNER MEETING

· Return all unsold raffle tickets so that they are available for sale at the Christmas Far on November 12

· Finalise your orders for wine, salmon, salmon pearls, Christmas puddings (traditional, chocolate, or macadamia), and Christmas Gourmet Packs  (Mt Stirling Olive Gift Pack of olives, tapinades and dipping sauces, and Bramble Patch Gourmet Selection of jams, coulis, pastes and pickles) 

· Bring simple Christmas gifts such as soaps and creams which are suitable for the elderly patients of St Luke's Nursing Service (now known as Spiritus Care Services) who are sick before and/or over Christmas. Organised every year by Ann Shevill, this is the Club’s longest running community project. The gifts can also be brought to the December meeting as Ann makes the delivery the day after the December meeting. Gifts do not have to be wrapped, but donations of nice wrapping paper are appreciated.
 

THIS EDITION AT A GLANCE 
· Ann Shevill shares Wynnum Redlands 25th birthday

· Helping orphans in East Timor

· New District and Area directories available on line!

· Brisbane Club stars in Zontian
· Updates re Club service projects

· News of members’ travels and achievements

· Interesting opportunities to volunteer

· How to make an ‘elevator pitch’

BIRTHDAY CELEBRATIONS

It was Ann Shevill who reminded us that October 1 marked our 35th anniversary as a Club, and Ann again who ensured that we were represented at the Garden Party held recently to mark the 25th anniversary of the charter of one our Club’s ‘little sisters’ – the Zonta Club of Wynnum Redlands. Ann reports: 
“I was so glad I went to the Garden Party - I had a very enjoyable time and caught up with many friends. I cannot recall being invited to a Garden Party before in all my Zonta years of experience!  It was perfect afternoon to enjoy such at the attractive garden and facilities at Whepstead Manor, Wellington Point - 43 kms from Kenmore Hills; it's a long way across Brisbane! A late but delicious finger food "lunch" for me!

Splendid company and the occasion was honoured by the attendance of the District Governor Patricia Lawson, the District Treasurer Judith Beal, the Immediate Past District Governor Ros Kinder as well as five Charter Members of the Wynnum Redlands Club, current members and their friends, other Clubs' members, and many local VIPs - all obviously enjoying the well planned and delightful celebration. The Club's Charter Dinner in 1981 - at which I was present - was also held at Whepstead Manor; we were able to inspect the "Event Rooms" in the house, beautifully renovated recently at great expense.

The Club President, Judith Trevan-Hawke, made me very welcome and accepted my offer to say just a few words of greeting and congratulation on behalf of the ZC of Brisbane - the "Mother Club" which had amongst its Charter members the incomparable Babette Stevens and the indomitable Helen Row - who formed the club, the tenth in her dozen or so similar formations”.
Thanks from all of us for representing the Club, Ann – and our congratulations and best wishes to the Wynnum Redlands club.

The Board will be ensuring that all clubs with which we have a close association are sent congratulations on reaching significant  milestones in future.

BRISBANE CLUB STARS IN OCTOBER ZONTIAN

Our July copies of The Zontian finally made it to our letterboxes this week – in the same packet as the October edition. And what a bumper edition for the Zonta Club of Brisbane! First, there’s a great photo of our Club’s two PIPs, Leneen Forde and Mary Magee, and then there’s Sarah Comiskey’s “first-timer” story spread in lage pink type over no fewer than four pages, together with Ann Shevill’s photo of Sarah with Jennifer West and Rhyl Row! Thanks are due to Shirley King who first suggested that President Judith send this article, and then followed it up through Ann Silvester (the Australian Zontian who chairs the Zonta Foundation) to ensure that it reached the right person within Headquarters. This is our first mention in The Zontian for some time – keep those story ideas coming!
MYSTERY MONEY

$210 mysteriously appeared in our Club’s account on October 20 with no identifying code. Treasurer Helen Chapman would love to hear from the person concerned so that the funds can be allocated appropriately.
BOB MITCHELL AND THE EAST TIMOR CHILDREN’S FOUNDATION
What a pleasure it was for the club to have Bob Mitchell as the Guest Speaker at our October club meeting – and what a great coincidence that former member, Angela Herde (recently returned herself from Timor) was able to be with us for Bob’s presentation and to chat to him afterwards. 
A lawyer with postgraduate qualifications in taxation law and public policy, Bob has been a partner of PricewaterhouseCoopers since 1994. But he also has qualifications in theology and a profound commitment to community service, both of which have led him to a decision to phase out of PwC over the next couple of years to concentrate on his community service activities. 

On October 4 when he spoke to us, he had just returned from East Timor which he visits frequently in his role as a director of the PwC Foundation and Chair of the Timor Children’s Foundation. 

Some of the statistics and stories Bob shared are difficult to even begin to comprehend:

· One in 11 children is an orphan as a result of protracted civil conflict in the fledgling nation. 
· One in 22 village women die in childbirth (cf Australia’s maternal death rate of 13 per 100,000)

· Over 40% of the population lives in abject poverty on less than US$2 per day. 

· Families are large; there is little contraception or understanding of reproductive health; and malnutrition, TB, and malaria are major health issues.

· Many of those in orphanages are not technically orphans – they are children of poor families and single mothers, or children with disabilities and there is nowhere else for them to go. Some children are placed in orphanages just so that they can get a basic education.
· There are c. 46 unregulated orphanages in East Timor. No guidelines are enforced.

· What schools there are in poor condition and overcrowded (e.g. 98 children in one class room)

But despite the immensity of the problems and the challenge, things are being achieved through inexpensive, low-tech methods such as provided pyrethrum-impregnated mosquito nets and introducing school feeding programs to ensure that children receive at least one good meal each day.  Simple projects such as organising soccer matches have also helped children to overcome the trauma of the violence they have experienced. 
A Norwegian development agency has also begun to build schools in partnership with the villagers (Norway has been supporting East Timor since long before the crisis of 1999 and contributed humanitarian aid after the rioting that year. It remains committed to supporting Timor-Leste’s development efforts, and is doing so through both bilateral co-operation and multilateral channels such as the UN and the Worldbank. Since 1999 Norway has contributed about 50 million NOK (US$7 million) yearly in development assistance to Timor-Leste). 

The work of the Foundation is also supported by the Oaktree Foundation, an entirely youth run aid and development organisation driven by young people under the age of 26 who believe that education is the key to making lasting change  Like our medical students who assisted with the Birthing Kit Project, they’re inspirational. (Check out their website for more information: www.theoaktree.org     
If any member wishes to make an individual donation towards such things as vocational education scholarships for girls, providing mosquito nets, or building schools, the Foundation welcomes contributions: Timor Children’s Foundation, PO Box 363, Moorooka Q 4105. Find out more on the Foundation’s website: www.timorchildren.org     
Our thanks go to Program Chair, Rhonda Davidson-Irwin, for arranging such an excellent and relevant speaker.

NEW DISTRICT AND AREA DIRECTORIES 

The most recent editions of the Area 3 and District 24 Directories are now available on the Zonta District 24 website.  Still haven’t explored Zonta’s website? Well it’s time to put on your pith helmet, pick up your elephant gun, and get out there into the jungle to explore! 

· go to www.zontadistrict24.org 

· click on ‘Members Section’ on the menu on the left-hand side of the screen

· type in your user name and password (or register if you haven’t yet done so - remember you can use anything you like for your user name and password)

· click on ‘District and Area Directories’ on the menu on the left-hand side of the screen (it’s item 12)

· click on the url for the desired Directories to open the document/s

· print them out – or save them to your computer as word documents for future reference.

2007 SCHOOL READINESS PROJECT READY TO ROLL OUT

We’ve received a grateful (and gracious) letter from Lyn Thompson of Save the Children for our second contribution ($2,000) to the School Readiness project which Veronica McLaughlin inaugurated last year through the Fund’s Mobile Playscheme. 

“We very much appreciate the ongoing support give to our Mobile Playscheme by the Zonta Club of Brisbane. Back to school expenses cause stress for many of the families we work with. Your generosity will help reduce this stress and provide children with positive experience of starting school. Thank you for helping to create a world where all children have hope and opportunity”. 

SIGNIFICANT GROWTH IN EDUCATIONAL ENCOURAGEMENT AWARDS

Our Educational Encouragement Awards are now in their seventh year, and for 2007 the Service Committee has made a concerted effort to reinvigorate existing relationships with some schools and add involve more schools in the Awards. The result this year has been a total of 16 awards made to young women in straitened circumstances in eight of Brisbane’s most disadvantaged schools, to a total value of $3, 100.
In addition to the awards presented to the Kingston College Adult Education Centre earlier this year by Jennifer West and Veronica McLaughlin, awards were presented to Albert Park Flexi-School on September 20 by Veronica, and will soon be presented at Shailer Park by Ann Trezise. Further awards are to be presented at Bundamba, Mabel Park, Glenala, and Earnshaw College.

OUT DAMNED SPOT!
There was a great turn-out of Brisbane Club Zontians and friends for the performance of Macbeth by QUT’s second-year acting students on October 5, many of us mouthing the words along with the performers. (Whatever else about the study of Shakespeare in less recent times, we certainly got to know the texts very thoroughly!)

As always, it was an excellent production, and Club thanks are due to Dina Browne, one of the founders of the award in 2004, who presented background to Babette Stephens and the Babette Stephens Memorial Award at the post-performance function before Miyuki Lotz was announced as Best Emerging Talent. 

Thanks are also due to Caroline Heim who formed part of the selection committee, and to Julie Mannion who has worked tirelessly on this project on behalf of the Club. It was also very pleasing to have the Vice-Chancellor of QUT (Prof. Peter Coaldrake) in attendance as well as QUT Creative Industries staff, Dianne Eden and Prof. Peter Lavery.

The award committee members are currently reviewing the procedures and protocols for the award and are considering removing the requirement for a written application and making it entirely performance based. Caroline, Julie and Dina will keep us advised further, and Miyuki will be invited to the March 2007 meeting as our guest to speak to the club. 
And the latest news from Julie Mannion is that last year’s winner, Danielle Jackson can now claim just one degree of separation from Mel Gibson – Mel’s agent has taken Danielle into her stable of talent, together with three other final year QUT acting students. What a great testament to the quality of the course! The other good news is that, thanks to member support and donations, the fund now stands at $9940, guaranteeing its future for the foreseeable future. 

AMMUNITION FOR “THE ELEVATOR PITCH”

At our strategic planning meeting earlier this year, we agreed that we needed something to be able to whip out of our wallets to give people when they ask ‘What is Zonta?’. Designed so that it can be produced within the space of a short ride in an elevator or other brief business or social encounter, our new club card is the size of a standard business card and is doublesided. Printed in maroon and black on white card, it features the Zonta logo, mission, and contact details on the front, and a short statement about how we work to achieve our mission on the back.

Supplies were distributed to all members present at the October club meeting; supplies for other members will be available at the November and December meetings. Happy pitching! 
CAN ZONTA WIN THE WEST?
It’s now five years since we instigated the production and distribution of discreet, wallet-sized cards listing emergency contact numbers for women escaping domestic violence.

The project began when we were approached for funding by the Northside Alliance Against Domestic Violence and support was later provided for the Brisbane Rape and Incest Survivors’ Support Centre (BRISSC) which serves Brisbane’s southern suburbs. Most recently, we have been able to extend the project to the Maybanke Accommodation and Crisis Support Services which serves the eastern suburbs. Melanie Ho has seen the latter project through to completion and with only the west to be ‘won’, Melanie has already identified an appropriate agency which services the western region.

As this has proceeded much faster than originally anticipated, the extension of the project to the west will need club authorisation of additional funds. At its meeting on October 25, the Board approved the extension as well as the funding of a reprint for the Northside project through former member Colette Watson. The Club will be asked to vote on the additional funding at the dinner meeting on November 1. 

The Safety Cards have proven to be one of the club’s most worthwhile and far-reaching projects in recent years, with the benefit being felt by, quite literally, thousands of women. It is a project which fulfils one of the core objectives of Zonta and has already produced spin-offs (e.g. the burden on the Northside Alliance has been reduced by the production of cards by an agency in Caboolture).
ZONTA AND JUDICIAL REFORM
It’s always said that if you want something done, you ask a busy woman, but Ann Shevill fits more into her day than most of us. She recently drew my attention to a speech on the appointment of judges by former Supreme Court Judge, Geoff Davies, which was reported in the Courier Mail on-line on September 1. Not content with reading the news article, Ann located and read the complete original speech (all 19 pages of it!) and excitedly reported to me that Zonta was mentioned. 

Geoff Davies’ speech made the point that Australia is now almost alone in the common law world in not having an independent body to select or recommend judicial appointment. He has called for reforms which will remove the appointment of judges from the hands of politicians and place this power in the hands of an independent panel which would include not only representatives of the legal profession, but several lay members, one of which would be “the local President of Zonta”. Davies adds in his footnotes: “Because the appointment of such a person might be seen as having been made for the purpose, specifically, of representing the interests of women, it should be only until such time as women are approximately equally represented on courts”. 
If you’d like to read the full article, go to: www.news.com.au/couriermail/story/0,23739,20317706-952,00.html  and click on ‘speech’.
MISS AUSTRALIA – A NATION’S QUEST

It was great to have Dr Kay Saunders back from leave of absence at the October meeting and to hear of her involvement with the latest exhibition at The Museum of Brisbane: Miss Australia – a Nation’s Quest. 
A travelling exhibition developed by the National Museum of Australian in Canberra, the exhibition opened on October 5 and will run until February 4. I’m sure we can all find time to call into City Hall for a look some time in the next three months!

Long-standing members will recall that Kay and fellow historian, Dr Julie Ustinoff, last year launched their history of the Quest, A Crowning Achievement. (The Miss Australia Quest, which ran from 1954 to 2000, was the longest running, most popular and most successful charitable event in Australia's history. A Crowning Achievement examines the history of fundraising, corporate sponsorship and community service within the Quest.)  

MEMBER ACHIEVEMENTS
· The remarkable Ann Trezise has just added another achievement to her already impressive list – she is now the Australian representative on the six-member international equine Standing Committee which determines accreditation levels for laboratories around the world which undertake genotyping. Her fellow panellists are from Japan, Sweden, the USA, Ireland, and South Africa. We lesser mortals might not know a genotype from any other part of a horse, but it’s a great achievement for Ann, for The University of Queensland, and for the State Government’s Smart State agenda.  Congratulations, Ann!  

· Two of our members, Dina Browne and Rhonda Davidson-Irwin are involved in a new 26 episode television and multi-media series designed to teach English to children across Asia. Rhonda has been appointed as Musical Director and Composer for the project for which Dina and UQ Business School researcher, Anne Purcell Kolatsis, are producing a pilot after winning a $60,000 grant from the Federal Government's industry arm, AusIndustry. Dr Purcell is a child development specialist who has achieved recent notoriety through Honey, we’re killing the kids – Channel 10s educational reality program in which parents are hauled before Dr Purcell for their assorted crimes against parenting! 
HELPING THE HOMELESS

News from the National Council of Women is that, on 1 November, Brisbane City Council will be holding a 'Homeless Connect' event in the Main Auditorium of City Hall. The day will aim to help homeless adults connect with resources and services such as medical, housing, legal, financial, employment, recreation and personal care. It will also provide the homeless with food, entertainment and an opportunity to relax and socialise. 

The Homeless Connect concept has been very successful in 32 cities in the U.S. The initiative has been adopted as part of Council's Affordable Housing and Homelessness Strategy.

There are a couple of ways that you could help on the day:

1. Volunteering on the day. There are various roles available including: executive assistant escorting guests to services, working at registration and exit areas, guides etc. To register your interest in volunteering, just go to http://www.volqld.org.au 
2. Donating goods for the homeless. The organisers are particularly looking for:

* Brand new pairs of socks

* Towels

* Travel packs of 'Wet Ones' moist towelettes

* Books and magazines to give away

* Old Christmas Cards for craft activities

If you can help with the above, please contact Lynda O'Neill on 3403 9415. 
COME IN SPINNER!
You can always rely on a Zontian to volunteer when the chips are down. We had a splendid example of this at the October meeting when Joan Godfrey briefly assumed the mantle of our regular club ‘Spinner’, Fran Morrison, for our monthly game of heads and tails. Thanks from us all, Joan – this has become an important part of our monthly meeting, helping us to meet the cost of entertaining our guests and other administrative costs. 

GLOBAL ROAMING
If you ever wondered why, from a club of over 60 members, attendance at some dinner meetings can be as low as 30, the reason became very apparent last month when there were postcards from Sally Watson (from Savannah in the USA), Lea Greenaway (from Beynac in France), and Susan Plant (from Tanzania), and Rhonda Davidson-Irwin tendered an apology from Egypt. Annette McFarlane has given us plenty of warning that she will be off again in June next year, this time leading The Australian Garden Tour to Canada and the North West USA, visiting Vancouver, Seattle, Kamloops, Banff, and Jasper. (See Annette for more information). President Judith Anderson met two members of the Zonta Club of Osaka II while in Japan recently to present a seminar about Queensland Ballet. She suspects that the two Zontians may have been anticipating a performance, but, as the non-dancing part of the Company, she says she didn’t want to have the entire audience recoiling in horror and leaving the building.
It’s always wonderful to receive greetings and travel reports from our members – thank you for thinking of us, even if it does make us envious!

CALL FOR POLICE SUPPORT
The Metropolitan North Region of the Queensland Police Service is seeking volunteers to assist them with their recruitment and promotion panels (Community representative are included on all recruitment and promotion panels where there is substantial public contact). They are interested in hearing from people with experience in business, human resource management, and/or recruitment and selection at middle management level in either the public or private sector. If any Zontian is interested in more information or volunteering, all that is required is that you send a letter, expressing interest, to the Human Resources Manager, Metropolitan North Region, Queensland Police Service, GPO Box 1440, Brisbane Q 4001, or to Caulley.CarmelT@police.qld.gov.au . Expressions of interest close on November 24.  

Quote of the Month  I have yet to hear a man ask for advice on how to combine marriage and a career (Gloria Steinem)   
DATE CLAIMERS









